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MILLER RIDGE ROAD DISTRICT TO RESURFACE ROAD 
USDA Rural Development Funds Assist With Rebuilding Existing Road Bed

(Rapid City, South Dakota – May 30, 2006)  USDA Rural Development State Director Lynn D. Jensen today presented a ceremonial check representing community facility direct loan funds in the amount of $30,645 to the Miller Ridge Road District.
“Improvements will be made to the access roads to and from an existing subdivision that includes twelve homeowners.  The area involved in the Miller Ridge Road District project includes existing roads known as Lightening Road, Miller Drive, and Miller Court in Pennington County,” said Jensen.

Miller Ridge Road District is located on the south side of Nemo Road which is approximately seven miles west of the Rapid City limits on Nemo Road.  This project involves removing and replacing the existing road bed in the Miller Ridge Road District.  They will be removing the existing asphalt milling that has been applied in the past, regrinding the millings, reapplying to a uniform thickness, and sealing with rock chips and oil which will resurface the road.
“South Dakota USDA Rural Development is one of the best kept secrets that benefits rural South Dakotans.  Prior to our road reconstruction project, I knew little or nothing about what South Dakota USDA Rural Development offered the people of rural South Dakota,” said Bob Farrar, President for the Miller Ridge Road District.  He continued, “This is a very fine organization that should get more publicity, and congratulations for the fine service they provide to the state of South Dakota.  The Rapid City Office staff went out of their way to make the application for funds as simple and painless as one could only hope to receive.  Miller Ridge Road District will now have a new road leading to private homes in the district that will be the envy of all surrounding road districts.  Hats off to the Rapid City staff and USDA Rural Development.” 
USDA Rural Development Area Director Tim Potts and Rural Development Manager David Adrian also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include a state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www/rurdev.usda.gov.
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